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Nathan Lane
Environment and Community Manager
Mangoola Coal
PO Box 495
MUSWELLBROOK NSW 2333

Via Email ONLY: nathan.lane@glencore.com.au

11/06/2020

Mangoola Open Cut (MP06_0014)
Annual Review 2019

Dear Mr Lane 

Reference is made to the revised Annual Review for the period 1 January 2019 to 31
December 2019, submitted to the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment (the
Department) on 11 May 2020 as required under Schedule 5 condition 6 of Project Approval
06_0014, as modified (the approval).

The Department has reviewed the revised Annual Review and considers it to satisfy the
reporting requirements of the approval and the Department’s Annual Review Guideline
(October 2015).  Please make publicly available a copy of the 2019 Annual Review on the
company website.

Please note that the Department’s acceptance of this Annual Review is not endorsement of
the compliance status of the project. Non-compliances identified in the Annual Review will be
assessed in accordance with the Department’s Compliance Policy. Further correspondence
may be sent in relation to non-compliances.

Should you need to discuss the above, please contact Jennifer Sage on 0400 245 170 or
email compliance@planning.nsw.gov.au.  

Yours sincerely 

Heidi Watters
Team Leader Northern
Compliance
As nominee of the Secretary
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